From: Lena Lettau < !ena.lettau@amwu.org.au

Sent: Tuesday, 24 March 2020 3:31 PM

To: Chambers - Ross J < Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>

Cc: Bill Chesterman

bchesterman@vacc.com.au>; Michael Sheehan

<msheehan@mtasant.com.au>; Hamish Harrington <Hamish.Harrington@aigroup.com.au>

Subject: AM2016/8 Payment of Wages - Vehicle Award

Dear Chambers,

I write regarding the above matter, AM2016-8 Payment of Wages.

President Justice Ross issued a report on 13 March 2020, in which he asked parties to review a summary of submissions in relation to the *Vehicle Manufacturing Repair*, *Service and Retail Award 2020* ('The Vehicle Award') (at paragraph [17]). The summary was placed at Attachment A of the Report.

I write to confirm that the Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union ('the AMWU') has reviewed the summary and do not have any further additions or corrections to make.

We further confirm that the AMWU do not intend to make any additional submissions or adduce any further evidence in relation to the Vehicle Award, and that we are content for the issues to be determined on the papers.

Should you have any questions regarding the above, please contact me on the details below.

Kind Regards,

Lena Lettau | National Industrial Officer

Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union - Vehicle Division

- T | 03 9230 5791
- E | Lena.Lettau@amwu.org.au
- A | 2/251 Queensberry Street, Carlton South VIC 3053

 $I\ respectfully\ acknowledge\ the\ Traditional\ Owners\ and\ Custodians\ of\ the\ Country\ on\ which\ I\ work.$

^{*}Please note that I am out of the office on Wednesdays